
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

November 17, 2010

Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Susan Simmons, Jim Purdy, Barry Cooper,  Pat Cooper, Janeen Igou, Lori O’Hare, Jack Busher and Mitch Martin
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting (October 2010) were reviewed, and approved by a unanimous vote.

Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $1,941.21 in the 1st Bank account.   
Membership: 1 new membership with a donation was received this past month.  
Communications: Jack plans on doing the next Tracker in January.  He suggested exploring using Facebook instead of a website and including a Pay Pal link in the future.  A discussion group consisting of Barry, Glen, Jack. Mitch, Lori, Janeen, Susan and Dani will look into this further.  
Park Manager Update

Bernie is leaving to work for Regis University in Henderson, NV.  Her last day is Monday.  Mitch indicated Brian’s position is the priority to get filled right now – he would like to have that done no later than February.  Bernie’s position will be vacant for awhile.





Volunteer Update
 A volunteer meeting was held last week in a round table discussion format to talk about where to go and rekindle volunteer interest.  There were 23 people who attended the volunteer breakfast.  Glen and Jerry spoke to those attending the National conference for State Parks Volunteer Coordinators.   Dani has also requested her King Sooper card be reloaded.  
Old Business

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  Janeen reported that Butch did send a picture and pricing on atree for the VC and she will email it to members.  Mitch would like something up and running by 2011.  A committee was formed to pursue ideas for this – Glen, Barb, Janeen and Mitch will be members.  Another idea to consider is a garden up at the Camper Services building with engraved boulders.   
Camper Services Center project update:  The project is ready to be proofed for the final time and then it will be printed and installed.  Mitch asked for someone to work on the piece of the project that involves the military and Glen volunteered.   Barb is also to ask the donor if they still want a DVD player purchased with the funds.
New Business

The annual volunteer recognition banquet is Dec. 3.  
Glen passed out a draft of a 2011 Program Budget to review and make suggestions for the next meeting.

Barry and Glen are working on the transition of the presidency.  

We discussed the Capacity Building grant that NPLD funds and some ideas for applying for it.

Mitch wants to bring Vicky and Faye down to meet with our Friends board to see what’s working statewide with Friends’ groups.

Glen recommended we renew our membership with CNE (Center for Nonprofit Excellence) as they provide classes and grant opportunities that may be of use to us.
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:50pm.  

Next meeting: January 21 at 5:30 pm.  There will be no meeting in December.
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

